Fox Hills Elementary SCC meeting Sept. 17, 2021 9:15 AM Community Center Relo

In attendance: Kylie Jones, Becky West, Teri Daynes, Diana Payne, Jamie Taylor, Natalie Murphy, Amy Shelton, Victoria Forster, Brenda Shamo, Janae Dean,

2021-22 Council - We did not have enough applications for the council. Amy Shelton applied and is approved, Natalie Murphy volunteered to be a member. Diana Payne will be continuing as a teacher/employee member. Motion to approve these three as the members starting terms this year was seconded and unanimously approved.

Minutes from April were approved

Rules of Order/Procedures in the 2021-22 Handbook pg 13-14 were approved

Chair/vice-chair - Kylie Jones was nominated as chair and Victoria Forster as vice-chair. The vote was unanimous in favor. Natalie Murphy volunteered to be the secretary and take minutes.

Amendment /Plan changes - After losing 6th grade we will be receiving about \$79,000 this year from the Trust Land budget. With ESSER and TSSA (about \$40,000) budgets it would be better to pay for the .5 math teacher out of another budget. Kylie motioned and Diana seconded to change our plan to a .5 teacher - not specified as a math teacher. Our math specialist is a huge help to our teachers and we definitely want to keep her! This will give us FTE flexibility in case our numbers are low.

Members are invited to watch the district training videos to better understand their roles on the council.

Upcoming deadlines - Oct 1 the council roster needs to be updated and on the website, along with the minutes from last year, the Condensed Improvement Plan, and LAND trust reports from the last two years.

Meeting schedules - This year our meetings will be on the 2nd Thurs at 9 AM. Our next meeting will be Oct 14th at 9 AM.

Oct 18th there is a meeting for PTA and SCC with the superintendent at Kearns High.

Meeting adjourned at 9:48 AM.